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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   To be Determined   793-2157 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair         August 27, 2022    793-6691 

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm        783-5735 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

Minor Hockey    Tuesday & Thursday 5:30 pm 783-0542 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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1.  Only trees purchased after January 
1, 2023, and are identified as growing 
in Zone 1, 2 or 3 are eligible for rebate. 
Shrubs and flowers will not be eligible 
for this rebate. A limited number of 
rebates are available on a first-come, 
first-serve basis.  
 
2. Each rebate is a maximum of $50. If 
the price is below $50, the rebated 
amount will be the actual purchase 
price. The subsidy will be issued in the 
form of a cheque payable to the pur-
chaser. 
 
3. Only one rebate per year per proper-
ty will be issued. 
 
4. To be eligible you must have a    
District of Hudson’s Hope property tax 
account in your name, a completed 
rebate form, original purchase receipt 
(photocopies not accepted), and the 
tree tag indicating  

5. Trees are to be planted at the     
address associated with the property 
tax account. Trees are not to be plant-
ed on public property, right of way or 
easement. 
 
6. The District of Hudson’s Hope      
accepts no responsibility for loss, dam-
ages or claims to property caused by or 
resulting from Community Tree Plant-
ing Rebate Policy. 
 
7.The District of Hudson’s Hope  
reserves the right to reverse the rebate 
if information provided on the applica-
tion form is either incorrect or untrue, 
or if the terms and conditions have 
been breached. 
 
8. The District of Hudson’s Hope       
reserves the right to alter, cancel or 
discontinue the program at any time. 

All applicants are required to accept terms and conditions of the 
rebate program, which include: 

District of Hudson’s Hope Tree 
Planting Rebate Program 

ONLY WHILE QUANTITIES LAST  
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Leo & Ethel Rutledge Scholarship 
APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards $1000 to one Grade  
12 graduate who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education.  
The District looks at applicants who:  
 

• Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of gradua-
tion from high school. 

• Academic Achievement. 
• Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing  
and should include: 
• Copy of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far 

in Grade 12. 
• A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer activities in 

which the student has participated. 
• A summary of past/current employment, if any. 
• A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 2nd, 2023 
in a sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  

NOTICE 
Community Information Session 

 

The Site C project team is inviting you to an information session on May 3, 2023. 
 

The purpose of this community information session is to provide an update on reservoir filling that may 
begin as early as fall 2023. 
 

As BC Hydro begins to fill the reservoir, changes will occur including shoreline access and you’ll notice 
water levels rising. 
 

Community members will have an opportunity to review information, meet and speak to project sub-
ject matter experts and staff. If you’re not able to make the meeting, there’s opportunity to attend a 
virtual presentation.  
 

Hudson’s Hope 
(drop-in) 
Wednesday, May 3, 2023 
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 
6:00 pm to 8:00 pm  
 

Please RSVP to: sitec@bchydro.com.  
 

For more information, please email sitec@bchydro.com,  

Virtual 
Presentation 
Tuesday, May 9 
MS TEAMS 

mailto:sitec@bchydro.com
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May at the Museum 
 

Summer Students! We have 2 positions available. Applications due by May 5th. Thank you to 
those that have already applied. We will begin interviews the first week of May. Drop off or 

email resume to hhmuseum@pris.ca   
Subject line: Summer Student Employment.  

Call Patti at the museum 250-783-5735 for more information. 

Now in Stock! 
 

Jay Sherwood’s Final Publication 
Kechika Chronicler Willard Freer’s Northern BC & Yukon Diaries 
1942-1975 
 

Willard Freer’s diaries are the most extensive written record of 
daily life in one of the most remote regions of British Colum-
bia. Kechika Chronicler provides a voice for his story. 
 

Hudson’s Hope and the Peace River Valley have a connection 
with Willard Freer. The Freer farm was located at Bear Flats. 
Established in 1915 by George Freer, wife Edith Freer and 4 
children, Willard, Merle, Edith, and Harold. Three more children 
followed, Frank, Percy, and Phyllis. 

 

       New T-Shirts in Stock 
 

Indigenous Series 
 

Introducing Artist Trevor Husband 
 

Trevor was born and grew up on Haida Gwaii. He is Gitxsan 
on his father’s side and Cree on his mother’s side, from Trea-
ty 6 Territory. 
Trevor Husband designs: Bear Spirit, Wolf Moon, Eagle Hunter 

 
Summer Hours May 1st:   Open 7 days a week 9am – 5pm 

Hudson’s Hope Historical Society Meeting: May 17, 2023 at 
7pm at the Museum. Everyone is Welcome 
 

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Nearly one third of all wildfires in B.C. are detected and reported by the 
general public. Public wildfire reports have resulted in immeasurable savings 
in property damage, forest resources and fire suppression dollars.  
 

Report a Wildfire:  
 

If you see a wildfire 
please report it to Wildfire Management Service at  

1-800-663-5555 or call *5555  
toll free on most cellular networks.  

Alternately, you can report a wildfire to 9-1-1. 
 

What You'll Be Asked:  

The details that you provide are critical in determining the type of response 
that the fire will receive from fire suppression authorities. Your help is 
greatly appreciated as it helps us to allocate our resources more efficiently 
and respond quickly to wildfire activity. 
 

Further information on wildfires, provincial danger ratings and forest re-
strictions can be obtained by calling our toll-free Wildfire Information num-
ber:  

REPORT  

WILDFIRES 

1-800-663-5555 OR *5555 ON YOUR CELL PHONE 

•your phone number and the location of the fire 
•what the fire is burning (trees? What species?)  

•the size of the fire 
•how quickly the fire is spreading 

•the colour of the smoke 
•whether there are values or lives at risk 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 26 calls for service between March 28th to April 18th.  51 written 
violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers between the above dates for various motor vehi-
cle related offences. Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope RCMP. 
 

On April 1st, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist along Hwy 29 for excessive speed. The associ-
ated vehicle was confirmed to be travelling at rate of speed that was 69kms/hr over the posted 
speed limit within a construction zone. The driver of the vehicle was fined $483.00 and received a 7-
day impound of their vehicle.  
 

On April 1st, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped another motorist for excessive speed after their vehi-
cle was confirmed to be travelling at a rate of speed that was 59kms/hr over the posted speed limit. 
This driver received a $368.00 fine and a 7-day impound of their vehicle.  
 

As of note: The Motor Vehicle Act for the Province of British Columbia, defines Excessive Speeding as 
driving at a speed greater than 41kms/hr over the posted speed limit. The faster you drive, the higher 
the fine becomes! Exceeding the posted speed limit by 41-60km/hr comes with a $368.00 fine and a 
7-day impound of your vehicle, along with tow and impound fees. Exceeding the posted speed limit by 
60kms/hr comes with a fine of $483.00 and a 7-day impound of your vehicle, along with tow and im-
pound fees. Police can impound your vehicle for excessive speed and is as follows:  
 - Seven days for first offence,  
 - Thirty days for second offence within two years,  
 - Sixty days for any later offence within two years.  
 

On April 3rd, the Hudson’s Hope received multiple reports of loose bison impeding traffic along Beryl 
Prairie Rd. Police attended scene and located several big furry suspects running loose along the mu-
nicipal roadway and trespassing onto private property. These incidents are being monitored and inves-
tigated by police and other associated Provincial Enforcement Agencies. If one of these loose furry 
beasts is observed in your front yard or raiding your gardens, you can report the incident to the Hud-
son’s Hope RCMP.  
 

On April 5th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist for excessive speed along Beattie Drive after 
the associated vehicle was confirmed to be travelling at a rate of speed that was 47kms/hr over the 
posted speed limit within the school zone. The driver received a fine of $368.00 and a 7-day impound 
of their vehicle.  
 

As of note: Police Officers are granted an exemption under Section 122 of the Motor Vehicle Act that 
allows them exceed the posted speed limits when in the course of their duty, ie: to close the distance 
on a speeding motorist or when enroute to an emergency situation. Also, police may respond without 
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using emergency lights and sirens, to an incident where the risk of harm to the public through using 
emergency equipment outweighs the risk of responding without it. (This exemption does not apply in 
school or playground zones).  
 

On April 8th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an unidentified flying object with red and 
white lights, over the Peace River area. Upon investigation, it was found that the UFO was a drone 
that was being used by a company to locate hotspots amongst the slash piles that were being burnt 
off in the river valley.  
 

Being that Spring is technically upon us again (finally), the Hudson’s Hope RCMP would like to remind 
residents to be aware of the emerging bears from their long hibernations. Upon emerging from their 
long cozy earth dens, bears will be quite slow and groggy for several days, however, during this time, 
bears will be quite hungry and will be looking for easy meals, ie: left out garbage, compost piles, gar-
dens, small pets, etc.  
 

That said, if one is to become face to face with one of these furry creatures, please remember the 
following tips:  

• Do not yell “awwwww” and try to get a selfie with said bear! They are not friendly and will taste 
test you!  

• Stay calm, your calm behaviour can reassure the bear,  
• Speak to the bear, talk calmly and firmly (and in English…Spanish seems to rile them up!), 
• Do not turn and run but rather back away slowly while facing the bear,  
• Make yourself appear BIG, pick up small children and stay within a group (if with others),  
• If have a backpack on, do not remove being that it can provide protection should the bear attack,  
• If planning an outdoor excursion in bear country, make lots of noise, travel in groups if able to, 

and carry bear spray (always examine the expire date on the spray…could be a bad time to dis-
cover that your bear spray has expired and is no longer potent!), and lastly, if you have to use the 
bear spray, pay attention to the wind direction. Spraying yourself only makes it easier for the bear 
and now you have also seasoned yourself!   

 

Anyone with information regarding current 
or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-
5241 or anonymously through Crime Stop-
pers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://
crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the are-
as “Most Wanted” page.  
 

A/Cpl. Erich Schmidt 
Detachment Commander 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  
 

I would also like to announce that anyone visiting or attend-
ing the Hudson’s Hope RCMP detachment will be welcomed 
by a familiar face now that JJ has taken the role as the de-
tachments Office Manager. As per though, still call ahead to 
make sure someone will be in the office before attending the 
front counter. We look forward to her contributions in mak-
ing the detachment more cohesive and accessible to the 

community. For any needed appointments, ie: criminal record 
checks, call: (250) 783-5241.  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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     Hope for Health Society May 2023 

 
Happy Vernal Equinox: Spring has arrived. Hope 
everyone can get out to take advantage of the sun-
shine and longer days.  
 

Hope for Health is grateful to all the participants who came out to enjoy the free skating, yoga 
and snowshoe series. A heartfelt thank you to our leaders: Yvonne Clarke, Starr Gauthier and 
Greta Goddard. These activities were made possible from a Spotlight Grant and FNHA grant.  
 

Hope for Heath is thankful to L'équipe de Femmes et sport au Canada and the First Nations 
Health Authority in supporting community programming.  
 

As part of the Spotlight Grant, Hope for Health will be offering a free dance series for students 
Grade 5 – 12 at Hudson’s Hope School. The program will be led by our local returning university 
student, Celina Fequet. Celina is a qualified CFES instructor, a BollyX instructor and has numer-
ous years of dance experience that she is thrilled to be able to share. Expect energy and fun! A 
huge thank you to Mr. Beam for assisting with this program.  
 

We are pleased to announce that Hope for Health has been successful in securing the District 
of Hudson’s Hope Financial Assistance Grant. Thanks to the District for their support. This fund-
ing will be used to support our signature program; That Dam Run. This annual event is sched-
uled for September 24th. Hope for Health is hoping to run a run series for beginners and inter-
mediate. It’s time to think about training. The trails are calling your name. 
 

Spring is a wonderful time to enjoy the great outdoors, but please keep in mind it is also a vul-
nerable time for wildlife who are having young. Please be vigilant and give our creatures lots of 
caring space. It is also a time when the vegetation is delicate and easy to disrupt. This is espe-
cially true for areas such as the Jamieson Woods Nature Preserve. Please be respectful and stay 
on designated trails.  
 

And more big news, Hope for Health Society will be working on a Community Wellness Confer-
ence. We are so excited that we have received a grant from BC Hydro Go Fund. This exciting 
event is tentatively slated for October. We are aiming to offer meaningful workshops in con-
junction with activities. Let us know who or what you would like to see.  
We want to send a big shout out to Sarah Schnare. Sarah is stepping down from the board, but 
we would like to send a huge thank you to her for all her assistance with Hope for Health Socie-
ty. If you have ideas, would like to get involved, and contribute to your community, please 
reach out to any member of Hope for Health Greta Goddard, Amber Norton, Colleen Gillie, 
Starr Gauthier, Liza Rhymer, Sean Bailie, Jessica Eastman, and Serena Matchett.  
 
For more updates, please check out the Hope for Health – Hudson’s Hope Facebook page.  
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 Homeowner Information 
to Building Permits  

 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 
 
  construct a new home; 
  locate mobile / modular home; 
  construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 
  construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 
  renovate existing buildings; 
  undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 
  enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 
  move or demolish a building; 
  re-roof a building; 
  reconstruct after damage; 
  plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 

 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 
 

 Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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MAY PUZZLE 

SOLUTION TO 
LAST MONTHS 

PUZZLE  
IS ON PAGE 38 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 
 

15 16 17 18 
 

19 20

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

 M AY  20 2 3  

Seniors Swim 

FULL 

NEW 
POOL & CAMPGROUNDS OPENING  

OFFICE CLOSED 



   May 2023 17 The Bulletin 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 
 

16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

  J U N E  2 0 2 3  

NEW 

FULL 

 

   
 

           
 
 

• Residential & Commercial 
• FREE Estimates 
 

PO Box 645 
Hudson’s Hope BC 

V0C 1V0 
250-783-0624 

nordicpainting@hotmail.com 

Painting 

I love seeing my customers smile with content and that is why  
I proudly strive to make them feel 100% satisfied! 

Give your home or business a beautiful new look! Call for a FREE estimate today! 

Nordic  
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Hudson’s Hope Elemen  tary
HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Student of Week Awards 
April 3 to April 6, 2023 

Levi Swanson, Harper Cryderman, Sawyer Tricker, Noah Bonner, Lexi Siemens, Hunter Koehn-King, 
Carolie McLane, Maddie Beebe, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, Jude Rowe, Austin Fieber, Abby Redekop, 

Summer Matheson, Taylor Sanderson. 
April 11 to April 14, 2023 

Grady Jeffrey, Freyja Schmidt, Evelyn Girard, Quinn Harling, Annabelle Zandbergen, Alina Gortman, 
Grady Gorham, Isaac Shockey, Maddie Beebe, Thatcher Mercereau, Cole Schafer, James Gortman, 

Austin Fieber. 
April 17 to April 20, 2023 

Oskar Tilson, Nyxen Tricker, Maddison Levesque, Oliver McCormick, Cameron Gonwick, Alina   
Gortman, Grady Gorham, Hunter Koehn-King, B.L. 

 

Check out the projects our Graphic Design & Silk Screen Students have created.  Our students are 
using industry standard technology and skills to create and manipulate vector images, transferring 
the images to posters and t-shirts. 
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s Hope Elemen  tary-Secondary School 
Congratulations to our students for a fantastic performance at the Northern Regional 
Science Fair in Fort St John.  Our students did an amazing job presenting and com-
peting in challenges provided at the Fair.  Our school team of Vayda-Mae Herbison, 
Jude Vince-Olson, Gemma Swanson, and Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, won the “ping pong” challenge, 
moving a ping pong ball the greatest distance, using the least amount of materials to create their 
device! 
Check out the results of all our competitors: 
 

Silver Medals: Nolan Scott, Halle Beebe, Esmae Matchett, Brigid Rhymer Stephenson, Gemma Swan-
son 
 

Gold Medals: Elayna Unruh, Shantal- Jeane Allera, Finley Buchholz, Aila White, Claire Gilliss, Jude Vince
-Olson. 
 

Specialty Awards 
 

• Botany Award, sponsored by Petronas: Jude Vince Olson. 
• Vibrant Communities Award sponsored by Urban Systems: Jude Vince Olson. 
• Health & Safety Award, sponsored by Petronas: Claire Gilliss. 
• B.C. Dental Hygienist Award, Sponsored by B.C. Dental Hygienist Association:  
Finley Buchholz & Aila White. 
 

Great work HAWKS!  Also, a big thank you to BC Hydro for helping us with the Science Fair backdrops. 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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Climbing Wall – A big thank you to Ms Rhymer for running a Spring climbing club. Thank you, Angela 
Forseille for your assistance during Climbing Club as well as to Angela and JM for redoing the climbing 
routes, and adding special features to make them fun for students to experience.  We would also like 
to thank them for installing the new ropes and re-hanging the auto belays.  Also, a great big thank you 
to Hadley Gilliss and Madison Beebe for coming out nearly every Wednesday to help with belaying.  We 
are grateful to BC Hydro for ensuring our Climbing Wall and equipment is inspected and safe! 

Jump Rope For Heart & Earth Day Cleanup – Next month (May 11th if the weather is good), our stu-
dents and staff will be raising awareness, education, and funds for the Heart & Stroke Foundation.  If 
you would like to donate to our cause, please contact the school. We will also be tidying up the com-
munity! 
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Miss Mee’s Creative Writing Students have designed some pretty impressive “Wearable Art” 
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Tues & Wed    12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri    11:00 – 5:00 
Sat     12:00 – 4:00 

Sun/ Mon      Closed 
Stat Holidays     Closed 
Long Weekends Closed 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Thank You:  J. K. Rose, also known as Hudson’s Hopes own Jessica Kempster, released 
her first self-published book in November of last year.  Thank you Jessica for joining us 
for an intimate conversation about your new book!  It was so interesting to get the insider 
details on your writing and publishing process.  We look forward to reading the full trilo-
gy when they are published! 

DIY Hydroponic Vegetable Gardening Presentation: Have you ever wondered about 
hydroponic vegetable gardening?  Bob Norton has been testing various methods of DIY 
hydroponic gardening over the past few years and will be sharing his method for growing 
greens all year round!  Bob’s hydroponic trialling has included growing different varieties 
of lettuce and bok choy through the winter, as well as using his system for tomatoes, to-
matillos, cucumbers and peppers in a greenhouse.  He grew tomatoes last year on his deck 
through the summer. PLUS! Those who RSVPd last month are able to start their own 
hydroponic seedling to take home using the Kratky method for free! This method can be 
kept all summer as is, or you can keep it growing until you have your own hydroponic 
pump system set up to transfer before the root ball gets too big to transfer.  The hands 
on portion of this presentation is full, but if you are interested in attending the presenta-
tion and observing the Kratky method, please RSVP.  We may need to change venues or 
move outside to accommodate more people to the presentation (not the actual planting 
portion, we are at capacity)  The presentation will be on Tuesday in May 2nd at 6:00 pm. 
Kratky Method workshop immediately following, only registered attendees get a seedling 
although others are welcome to observe.   

Walk-In Book Club: We loved Kate Quinn’s The Diamond Eye so much that we brought it 
back with another title by the same author, The Rose Code!  The first time we borrowed Dia-
mond Eye, it was a shorter loan period, so we reserved 5 copies to allow our readers to finish 
reading the book, May 9th and June 23rd.  The Rose Code has all 10 copies available until 
June 9th! Kate Quinn is a bestselling author of historical fiction.  She also wrote four novels 
in the Empress of Rome Saga, as well as the Alice Network and The Huntress. These eight books 
have an average rating of 4.26 on Goodreads!  They are both long reads…around 600 pag-
es each! Be sure to get in early for your copy, we cannot renew past the above mentioned 
due dates. 

Walking Book Club: In June, we will be once again having four Walking Book Club 
meetings to contribute to our community steps and activities for Participaction!  Perhaps 
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we will go check out the new berm trail? Or go on walks through town? Wherever we go, 
the discussion will follow.  Our June Walking Book Club will feature the titles Unlikely Ani-
mals, Dark Roads, Every Note Played and The Push!  Our selection touches on hard-hitting 
topics including the opioid crisis, missing and murdered women, ALS, parental bonding & 
motherhood. Come in early so that you can get all of the titles read before the walking 
date.  Titles available by May 16th! 

Summer Programming is getting a head start: This summer we are excited to welcome 
Katie Norton back as our Casual… this year she is taking on summer programming even 
earlier now that she is on break from University!  She is providing relief for teen club and 
we will be discussing where else she will be providing program and library support as we 
hammer out the details of new funding sources! (we will have Shellie doing new and excit-
ing things coming up soon as well!) If you are not aware who Katie is, she is a super 
smarty who graduated from our high school last year.  She is a ray of sunshine and has 
many exciting ideas for our library! Welcome back Katie! 

Katie Norton, Casual Assistant Programmer  

Teen Drop-In Thursdays @ 5:00-7:00 pm ages 13-18. Prepare for the Katie teen program 
takeover! Shellie will still be around some nights, but Katie is going to be here just about 
every week!  Teen drop-in continues as usual, playing board games, watching movies and 
more! Big things are coming this summer and even later this month as the Katie takeover 
continues to build… come on in and give us your ideas for programs that we might be 
able to provide.  Stay tuned for an awesome event announcement coming soon for an 
evening in July!! 
Summer Reading Club – We are just gearing up to plan this year’s SRC!  We do have one 
thing in the works… Leif David the Magician is coming to do a presentation in July!  It is 
tentatively scheduled for 2:00 pm on July 18th.  Please see future advertising for a con-
firmed date, time and location. 

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

StoryTime Tuesdays @ 10:30-11:30 am Preschoolers & caregivers, babies and toddlers 
welcome. We are already into spring how exciting!!!  May 2nd we will be making little but-
terfly hand-crafts, of course using your little’s hands.  May 9th we will be making a paper 
plate fish bowl.  May 16th one of my favourite crafts, a frog!!! J  Fun & easy to make, and 
you can’t make frogs without some stories from Froggy.  May 23rd we will be making little 
octopuses, octopi & octopodes. J  We will finish off May with the famous Lady Bug.   
Library Club Wednesdays @ 3:30-4:30 pm Kindergarten to age 8. May 3rd we will be 
making a craft for our mommas, so I will not be posting what we are making to keep it a 
surprise.  May 10th we will be making Pinwheels.  May 17th and May 24th we will be making 
box cars, because its that time of year for our Library Drive-In Box Car Movie!!!  We pro-
vide all the boxes and on the movie day, we ask that the kids stay until 5:00.  We provide 
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 popcorn and a juice box. If your child plans on coming but they cannot attend the two weeks 
leading up to the movie day, they need to bring a cardboard boxcar so they don’t feel left 
out.  Boxcars can be left at the library at the end of day the day before or on the day of…all 
cars made in club will be kept here and can go home with each child after the movie. 
Tween Club Tuesdays @ 3:15-4:45pm ages 9-12. We will be getting our new Bingo cards 
for May and it will be the last one before summer.  The tweens have been consistently work-
ing away on their book bingo cards and having a blast getting their bingos.  The last Tuesday, 
May 30th, is their movie day; popcorn and juice will be provided. Just a heads up that they 
need to be here right away after school on this day, as the movie will be starting right at 3:15, 
and we may run a little late depending on the movie chosen.  

Nancy Smith, InterLibrary Loan (ILL) Librarian & Bookkeeper 

InterLibrary Loans: Did you know that we have two separate systems to order ILLs? 
Through these systems you have access to other library collections throughout BC.  Books 
and DVDs can be ordered from just about any public, municipal or regional library in BC.  
You are able to place a hold on your “my account” access through our website and cata-
logue.  We also use this system as our go to source to check first for your loan.  This is the 
Sitka Evergreen system and has access to many of the library collections in the province.  We 
also have another system that we use as a backup that you can submit your requests to staff 
and we will order your loan for you, this allows the opportunity to select titles from other 
libraries that are not on the same library computer system as we are as well as BC universities 
and colleges. Come on in to talk to Nancy about any of your ILL requests, or any of our oth-
er regular staff can help you with your request. Alternatively, you could also email 
ill.hhpl@pris.ca with your requests or call (250)783-9414. 

OverDrive: the OverDrive app for iOS, Android, and Windows 8/10 will be sunset on 
May 1, 2023. After that date, users who try to access your library’s collection in the 
app will see a message, informing them they need to upgrade to Libby. 

“Knowledge, to 
light the path for 
humankind,” I said 
at last. “And 
this”—patting my 
rifle—“to protect 
humankind when 
we lose that path.” 
― Kate Quinn 
The Diamond 
Eye 
Available until 
June 23rd  

“Every night, tell 
yourself what you 
told me. How 
you’re a patriot, 
not a traitor. How 
you’re the hero of 
this story, not the 
villain.” 
― Kate Quinn 
The Rose Code 

Walk-In Book Club Titles 



   May 2023 25 The Bulletin 

 



The Bulletin                                                                                                26                                                                                                 May 

 

SIGN UP FOR EMAIL  
MESSAGES. STAY ON TOP 
OF WHAT IS GOING ON IN 

THE COMMUNITY. IT’S 
EASY!! JUST SEND US A  

REQUEST TO 
HHPSA@HUDSONSHOPE.CA 

AND YOU WILL  
RECEIVE EVENT UPDATES—

Hudson’s Hope PSA’s 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES—FOR 
SALE ITEMS—GOINGS ON 

WITH THE DISTRICT  
OFFICE AND EMERGENCY 

INFORMATION. 
IF YOU ARE N0T RECEIV-
ING YOUR PSA’S CALL US 

AND WE CAN FIX IT 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 

Not Accepted 

• Straws 

• Juice cartons and boxes can be 
returned to depot for deposit re-
fund or included in container re-
cycling 

Accepted Materials 

•Paper cups for hot and cold beverag-
es 

•Cartons and boxes for milk, milk-type 
beverages, cream, substitute eggs, 
broth, sauces, etc. 

• Frozen dessert boxes for ice cream, 
frozen yogurt, etc. 

 Where Accepted 

• Recycle BC depots 

• Multi-family collection 

• Curbside Collection 

Paper packaging is recycled into new boxes, paper towels, tissues, paper-based plant pots, 
the paper cover for drywall liner, Kraft paper, brown paper products including paper towels.  

              FOHH AGM May 7th 2023  
 The Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society would like to invite you to join us for the AGM.  

May 7th 1pm @ the Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store  
Discuss the previous year, join the board to be involved in future events and be apart of a vital community soci-

ety! 

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 11am to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street  
legacyvillagemarkethh@gmail.com 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       ww.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for  
updates. Bag days are the last  

Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office no later than 
3:00pm the Friday prior to the trip to reserve 

a seat. 
250-783-0819 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am and 
from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the bus 

generally starts making the return trip from 
Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

  

 

 
 
 

Please Register at the District Office! 
250-783-0819 

 

Transportation provided:   
Leaves the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am. 

 

Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.  

 

• Swim pass available for as low as  
  $5.00 per session. 
• Walking track and gym available. 
• Seniors Discount at the restaurant  
   on Tuesdays. 
• Other stops may be possible: quick shopping, 

SENIOR/ ADULT SWIM 
 

 

Contact Kelly no later than 3:00pm the Friday 
prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

250-783-0819 
 

Departure from  
Silver Willows at 8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the bus 

generally starts making the return trip 
from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 

APRIL SOLUTION 
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House of Hope 
Community Church 

 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
 

hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  Hhbf.ca 

 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

For any information concerning the rental of St. Peter’s Parish Hall, please contact 250-783-0855 

 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
9947-100 Ave Fort St John 

www.fsjlaw.com 

Legal Services by 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 
Thursday … 11:00am-5:00pm 

Friday … 11:00am-5:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed  https://
hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/  

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 

Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        Closed 

for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be ar-
ranged at the time of booking. 
 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..…………………..…. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/

